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Nangong Ying's face was full of smiles the moment he entered. He first 
greeted Chen Cheng, then started to introduce Wu Tian behind him. 

"This is the President Wu that I told you about. President Wu, this is the 
founder of our club, Chen Cheng." 

Nangong Ying introduced the people on both sides, but he was surprised to 
find Chen Cheng's surprised expression, although it was only for a split-
second. However, people like Nangong Ying were still clearly seen in his 
eyes. 

His heart skipped a beat. He knew there must be something going on. He 
turned around and saw that Wu Tian was actually very confident. 

"Hello hello, Boss Chen, how have you been for the past few days?" 

Wu Tian extended his hand to shake Chen Cheng's hand politely, but Chen 
Cheng was too surprised and was half a beat too slow. 

"Hello, hello …" 

Wasn't this fellow dead? At that time, he felt that Wu Tian was just a swindler 
and didn't even treat him as a rich person, so he felt that his wanting to join 
Jingou Club was purely a joke. 

For such people, they definitely couldn't stay after learning about the situation 
inside the club, so Chen Cheng directly sent people to kill him. Since this was 
not a big deal to him, Chen Cheng didn't think about it too much. 

Now that he saw Wu Tian again, he realized that Wu Tian should have died 
already … However, Wu Tian appeared in front of him unharmed. 

And he became the big boss introduced by Nangong Ying... Plus, the killer he 
arranged for hadn't answered for a long time … 

Did the assassination fail? 



He shouldn't have already been exposed, right? Would Wu Tian already know 
that the assassination was at his request? 

In just a short moment, Chen Cheng's heart was already in turmoil. 

"Director Chen shouldn't have forgotten about me, right …" A few days ago, I 
even smashed a car, I just wanted to come in and see what exactly this 
Jingou Club is … " 

"Right, how could I have forgotten about you? Back then, we were in a 
meeting and I didn't have the time to entertain you. I'm really sorry, but I, Elder 
Chen, am here to apologize. " 

Although Chen Cheng muttered in his heart, he did quite well on the surface. 
Normal people wouldn't be able to tell that he was thinking about a lot of 
things. 

"You two know each other, then what am I supposed to introduce you two to 
…?" Nangong Ying suddenly felt bored. He found a seat to sit down on the 
side and started to play on his phone. 

"It wasn't easy for me to find Brother Nangong to help me introduce him, 
otherwise I really wouldn't know how I would have entered this Jingou Club 
with this identity." 

Wu Tian ridiculed, making it impossible to tell that he held any hostility 
towards Chen Cheng. 

"That's right, we were just being too careful. After all, as the saying goes, a big 
tree will attract attention. Moreover, you shouldn't be a local, right? I don't 
think I've heard of your name before." 

"I was born untalented, and am indeed not a local. During this period of time, I 
have been wanting to develop my S City, but doesn't this have no other 
channels? Besides, I have no idea how to spend it, no matter how rich I am." 

When it came to money, Wu Tian knew that he would definitely affect Chen 
Cheng's heart. 

They had set up this Mecca Company, so if they wanted to acquire the Wu 
Group in its entirety, just the current funds they had was far from enough. 
They had to keep putting money into it. 



As long as Wu Tian showed that he was very rich, he would not have to worry 
about being treated as a VIP by Chen Cheng. 

"Then you really came to the right place! We've been working on a project 
recently. If you have any ideas, you might as well come and see it. If you think 
it's okay to put in that little bit of money. After all, everyone will be earning 
money. " 

Chen Cheng was also one of River Creek's two people, and they chatted and 
laughed as if they were good friends for many years. 

After saying all of this, Chen Cheng remained calm and started to probe Wu 
Tian. 

"That... You didn't have any trouble on the way back that day, did you? "The 
people in my club are too motley. It's inevitable that a few of them are related 
to Dakai. I'm afraid they will go and cause trouble for you." 

"Director Chen really did put in a lot of effort." But that day, my secretary and I 
went to eat nearby, and nothing went wrong. But I still have to thank you here. 
" 

Wu Tian didn't even blink when he lied. There was more than just trouble that 
day, he almost lost his life. 

"That's good, that's good …" 

Hearing Old Zhang's words, Chen Cheng finally heaved a sigh of relief. Since 
the assassination failed, he probably wouldn't be exposed. 

He immediately changed his mind. Previously, he didn't think much of Wu 
Tian, but now, he desperately wanted Wu Tian to join them. 

Su Cancan stood to the side and watched silently. But her attention wasn't 
focused solely on this office. 

The office had a large glass window with a clear view of the outside. However, 
no one else was able to see what was happening inside the office. 

With this window, she could clearly see the structure of the club. 



"Director Chen, I really enjoy chatting with you today. If possible, I hope that 
we can reach an agreement as soon as possible. Also, I also hope that you 
can tell me a bit more about the project you were talking about." 

Wu Tian seemed to be very eager, and he also answered to the "set" that he 
was talking about. It was a foreign investor that made money but didn't know 
how to spend it. 

Chen Cheng smiled. He was not afraid of his unwillingness, but he was afraid 
that he would not be interested. 

He could probably take out a lot of money from this Wu Tian with just a little 
trick. 

"I don't know if you have heard of a Mecca Company recently, but to tell you 
the truth, this Mecca Company was created by our club." 

In order to deal with Wu Tian, Chen Cheng had even revealed such a 
confidential matter in front of them. 

Even Nangong Ying was stunned. Others might not know, but he was very 
clear on how shocked this sudden appearance of Mecca Company was to his 
S City. 

All of these things were like a series of dramas. First, his Wu Group began to 
decline, and then, an incomparably powerful Mecca Company appeared. 

Moreover, it was said that there were some branch organizations with Wu 
Group that had already joined the Mecca Company … It's hard not to imagine 
that there is a private transaction between the two... 

"Mecca Company... Isn't that the company that purchased a large amount of 
Wu Group stock? " 

Wu Tian looked extremely shocked. Other than being shocked, he was also 
very excited. With his current performance, which Oscars Small Golden Man 
would be qualified to do so? 
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After listening to Chen Cheng's introduction, Wu Tian already knew about this 
information. However, he acted as if he had just learned it and couldn't help 
but exclaim in admiration. 

"If you're interested, you might as well visit our park. I guarantee that I will be 
able to broaden your horizons! " 

Chen Cheng was also very excited because Wu Tian could be dragged inside 
soon. 

With his wealth level, he could probably invest at least several billion into this 
project. 

Of course, it seemed like Nangong Ying did have something to say, and 
something he didn't. 

Even after knowing his identity, Nangong Ying still brought him over. This 
showed that this guy did not hold back any good ideas. 

Wu Tian guessed that this guy was waiting for his decision. If he decided to 
take advantage of this situation, Nangong Ying would probably be willing to 
stick his foot in. 

All those who were able to sit in this position were all profit-seeking. If 
Nangong Ying was really not interested in this matter, then he should have 
gone out to stay after introducing the two of them, rather than sitting in this 
office and listening in. 

"Director Chen, if you say so, then you're being too courteous. If I don't invest 
some money in you, I'd feel very bad!" 

Wu Tian said angrily and was about to take out his chequebook. When he 
turned around, he even gave Su Cancan a look. 

Su Cancan understood immediately and stood up. She pulled Wu Tian to the 
side and said to him in a very low voice, but it just so happened that Chen 
Cheng could hear her slowly, "This matter hasn't been settled yet. Our family 
must be careful of our money. If anything goes wrong, our family will pay great 
attention to you …" 



"Don't worry, there won't be any problems with what I've set my mind to." Wu 
Tian patted his chest. He didn't look scared at all and was very confident. 

Although Chen Cheng had only heard a few words, he had a complete plot in 
his mind. 

This Wu Tian, if there were no surprises, he should be the son of some big 
family. The family took out a part of the money for him to invest, or to put it 
bluntly, they wanted to test his talent in business. 

This kind of thing happened quite a few times in S City. Chen Cheng had seen 
this happen quite a few times and had gotten used to it. 

However, this Wu Tian probably had a very powerful family background. He 
didn't even blink his eyes when he said he would invest the billions of dollars. 
I'm afraid that the funds of his family are not something ordinary people can 
imagine. 

If Chen Cheng served him well, it meant that there would be more money for 
Chen Cheng to take over. 

Thinking of this, he immediately smiled, and quickly moved over to Wu Tian's 
side: "President Wu, if you guys decide to invest here, it's good that you guys 
are missing a CEO for Mecca Company, why don't you go and be the CEO of 
the company …" 

He didn't care about anything else. He had to give Wu Tian some benefits so 
that he could become the CEO. That way, he could trust his funds and feel the 
potential of their project. 

Both of these things could continue to provide endless amounts of financing 
for their Mecca Company. 

"CEO?" Wu Tian's face was full of excitement. He was quite excited, "From a 
young age, I've always been looking forward to the day when I can become 
the CEO of a general manager. I never expected to have the chance to realize 
my dream with Director Chen …" 

As he spoke, two drops of Wu Tian's tears flowed down the corners of his 
eyes. Chen Cheng was deeply moved by what he saw. 



The two of them said a bunch of disgusting things to each other, but the result 
made Chen Cheng very happy. 

"No problem, this matter is settled." 

Chen Cheng immediately took out a document and quickly drafted the notice 
of appointment, sealing it with the seal of Mecca Company. 

"President Wu, there's nothing else to say. Our business people only care 
about sincerity. Today, I will just leave it at that. I really hope that you can 
invest in our company." If you have any problems with your temporary cash 
flow, it's fine too. Come and take a look at our company first. " 

After saying that, he handed the document over. Wu Tian quickly took it and 
shivered in excitement, then nodded and said, "No problem, Boss Chen, just 
wait for my good news. As long as I can agree with the people at home, you 
will definitely get the money!" 

Hearing Wu Tian's words, Chen Cheng finally felt assured. 

Nangong Ying looked at the two of them and his eyes darted around. At this 
moment, he suddenly stood up and joined in the conversation between the 
two of them. 

"I see that you guys are chatting so happily. You really know how to make 
money for this project you're talking about. You know what I do. Do you want 
me to invest some money in you as well?" 

"That's good. If you are willing to come, then I will definitely welcome you!" 

Chen Cheng's heart was filled with joy. He originally thought that financing 
would be difficult for him, but he didn't think that there would be two people 
who wanted to continue investing in Mecca Company. 

"I can invest that much, but I have billions of dollars to invest. We have to 
agree on what to do first, I can invest that much, but I want your shares!" 

Nangong Ying's treacherous look was clearly shown. However, his reaction 
did not surprise Chen Cheng. On the contrary, it was more normal for him to 
act like this. 



"That's no problem. With so much money from you, I will definitely give you 
the shares that you deserve." 

"First, you should consolidate the shares of the shareholders that you have. 
After that, you guys report the total investment to us, and then the two of us 
can simply put the money together and have a group of shareholders with you 
to divide the shares. " 

What Nangong Ying meant was that he wanted his shares to be more 
independent and more core. 

"This is still what I said before. As long as you have enough money, you can 
do whatever you want!" Chen Cheng felt that these were not a problem. The 
people in the Jingou Club all listened to him, and with the club's total 
investment of 11 billion, even if the two of them were to be together, it would 
be billions, so it was impossible for them to occupy the initiative of the 
company. 

"If that's the case, then let's agree on it." "In a day or two, we'll go to your 
company to take a look. If you've done well, we'll sign the contract!" 

Nangong Ying did things smoothly and straightforwardly. Since things had 
come to this point, he immediately agreed on the time to sign the contract. 

When all of these things were settled, Wu Tian and Nangong Ying still bade 
farewell to him, this Jingou Club, after Chen Cheng's many attempts to 
persuade them to stay. 

And this was the true beginning of the show. Chen Cheng didn't realize that 
he was originally a chess player, but now he was being used as a chess piece 
instead. 
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On the way back, Wu Tian and Nangong Ying looked at each other and 
smiled, revealing the true colors of a cunning merchant. 

"Brother Nan Gong, you are not an easy opponent to deal with. You actually 
came here to collect resources like me." 



Wu Tian winked at Nangong Ying, and the two of them smiled at each other. 
Su Cancan, who was standing beside them, looked confused, unable to 
understand what was going on with the two of them. 

Actually, what the two of them were thinking about was very simple. They had 
already become the rich man in Chen Cheng's eyes. It could be said that 
whatever they said, Chen Cheng would listen to them. 

As the saying goes, 'father is the gold mine'. But now, this person had already 
been set up by Wu Tian and Nangong Ying. 

Chen Cheng was in need of money right now, so he had no choice but to hug 
their legs tightly. 

"You guys, this person isn't that simple. He'll definitely think of a way to 
investigate you. There's not much time." Su Cancan saw how happy the two 
of them were, so she splashed cold water on their faces to cool them down. 

Actually, her mood was much better now, but she still maintained her solemn 
and cold attitude in front of the two of them. 

"Right, how did the two of you get together? If I remember correctly, this 
Nangong Ying should have Nanhe Securities Corporation, right?" Speaking of 
which, Su Cancan raised her eyebrows and looked coldly at the two of them. 

Wu Tian was suddenly at a loss for words. He didn't have the time to talk to 
Su Cancan about this matter, so it wasn't too late. 

"It's like this. I mortgaged the castle to him and got the money …" Since the 
matter had already been exposed, Wu Tian didn't care about that much and 
just said it out loud. 

Nangong Ying chuckled. He didn't feel embarrassed at all. 

"Did you get any information from your company?" Wu Tian laughed as he 
asked. Right now, he already had a way to deal with the other party's Mecca 
Company, but he didn't know if Nangong Ying knew or not. 

"What do you mean? I've never heard of any of you having business." If so, I 
heard that every department is now drawing out funds, as if it's about to do 
something big. " While talking, Nangong Ying's eyes became sharp. He stared 



at the man in front of him and said word by word, "Don't tell me this has 
something to do with you?" 

"Then I don't know. "If there's nothing else, I'll be leaving first. The car is still 
waiting there." 

Wu Tian didn't plan to talk much with this guy. After all, there were some 
things that the company hadn't told him. He was even more unable to tell him. 

Of course, someone as smart as Nangong Ying would definitely know what 
contacts Wu Tian had with Nanhe Securities Corporation, but this was 
probably a collaboration with a higher level leader. 

"Aren't you being reckless? Shouldn't you choose a partner? this Nanhe 
Securities Corporation … " 

Su Cancan still felt that this matter was too radical. The change was too 
sudden, and she was unable to turn around for a short period of time. 

"What's wrong with that? If it wasn't for Nangong Ying investing for me at that 
time, I wouldn't have been able to repay all the debts I owed back then." Of 
course, with so many loans being mortgaged, it was still an astronomical 
figure. Although it would not give Wu Tian any headaches now, it might not be 
so later on. 

"But …" that Nanhe Securities Corporation and Old Master had a problem... " 
This was what Su Cancan was most worried about. She worked mainly with 
Old Master Wu Zhi, but she had no real idea, and she was far behind Wu Zhi 
in that. 

"I can't do anything about Old Master now. The matters of the older 
generation are not as it was in the past. They can't go on like this forever. " 
Wu Tian didn't feel that this was a big deal, since the castle was already 
mortgaged. With this opening, Wu Tian dared to do anything. 

"Fine, fine, I really admire you." Su Cancan sighed and stopped talking. 

After going back to rest for the night, and passing by the next day, Loong Yun 
came early in the morning to find Wu Tian, saying that the people sent by 
Luzhou were almost here. 

As the boss, Wu Tian had to go over to take a look. 



"Young master, there's a surprise today. You should look forward to it." 

Loong Yun whispered mysteriously, but Wu Tian kept his mouth shut. 

Wu Tian was also very excited. It had been a while since he last saw his own 
people, so he missed them a lot. 

He just didn't know what the surprise Loong Yun mentioned was. 

The old employees of Luzhou had already arrived at the Wu building, Loong 
Yun quickly drove Wu Tian there, and Su Cancan also followed beside them. 
She had really kept her promise, always following beside Wu Tian and never 
leaving. 

When they entered the lobby of the building, Wu Tian saw a group of people 
walking around in the lobby. It looked very lively. 

These people were all employees of his various companies, and some of 
them even knew Wu Tian. 

When they saw Wu Tian, they immediately came over to greet him 
respectfully. 

"Hello, President Wu!" 

A spirited young man with sharp eyes was the first to notice Wu Tian. He 
called out and everyone in the hall looked over. As soon as they saw Wu Tian, 
they surrounded Wu Tian. 

"Everyone, you've all come. It must have been hard on you all." 

Wu Tian chuckled. He was extremely satisfied inside. It was better to have his 
own people, so he didn't have to worry about them disobeying the rules. In 
terms of ability, they were second to none. If he had any ideas, he could just 
leave it to them. 

Su Cancan looked at this scene from the side and glanced at Wu Tian. She 
didn't think that this guy would be so well-loved that she couldn't tell at all. 

"Wu Tian!" A voice that Wu Tian hadn't heard for a long time sounded out 
from the back of the crowd. Wu Tian looked over and saw Shen Xue smiling 
at him. 



Wu Tian's heart melted immediately. No wonder Loong Yun said there was a 
surprise, it was Shen Xue. 

"Why are you here? Is everything alright at the hotel?" 

Although he said that, Wu Tian obviously wanted Shen Xue to come here. He 
still felt lonely. 

Su Cancan didn't know why, but when she saw Shen Xue and the way they 
looked at each other, she felt that the relationship between Wu Tian and Shen 
Xue definitely wasn't simple. She immediately became alert as if she was 
facing a great enemy. 

When she finally reacted, Su Cancan found that she had unknowingly stood 
very close to Wu Tian, as if she was declaring her sovereignty … 
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Shen Xue and Wu Tian acted as if they were husband and wife who hadn't 
seen each other in a long time. They quickly hugged each other tightly, but 
didn't do anything else. 

Su Cancan's eyes looked as if they were about to devour Shen Xue. She 
herself had not noticed this at all. 

"It doesn't matter even if I'm not at the hotel. Didn't you say to open a branch 
here?" "If I don't come, how can this kitchen be made?" Shen Xue had a 
bunch of reasons, so Wu Tian was happy to agree. 

If he could not affect the business of Luzhou, he would be more willing to 
bring all of his subordinates here. Of course, this matter was obviously 
unrealistic. 

"It's good that you're here. Let's not talk about anything else for now, let's talk 
inside." Wu Tian felt that it wasn't good for a large group of people to stay in 
the first floor's hall, so he decided to bring these dozens of people to Wu 
Group's large conference room. 

He even called over Yu Naixin and the other heads of Wu Group. 



It could be said that everyone was here, Wu Tian's plan could finally begin. 

"Let's have a talk with each other first and get to know each other. We'll be 
colleagues who work together in the future." 

Wu Tian first allowed everyone to have a free meeting. Before the formal 
meeting, it would also be helpful for them to get to know each other more. 

"Wu Tian, who is this?" Shen Xue had already noticed Su Cancan's existence 
just now. After all, she was a beauty, and she followed closely behind Wu Tian 
like a secretary. 

However, since Wu Tian already had Loong Yun as his secretary, Shen Xue 
was unable to guess what this icy beauty was up to. 

Could it be Wu Tian's lover at S City? 

"She …" Wu Tian looked at Su Cancan. It was really hard for him to introduce 
her. The name was easy to say, but the relationship between the two of them 
wasn't so good that they could say it in front of Shen Xue. 

When Su Cancan saw that the topic was brought up to her, she couldn't help 
but stand forward as well. Then, she took the initiative to say, "I'm Su Cancan, 
the general manager of Wu Group, and Wu Tian's fiancee." 

Ah, she said it! Wu Tian's brain was about to explode. He didn't know what to 
do, but she said it directly. 

As expected, Shen Xue was stunned the moment she heard about this. She 
couldn't believe her ears. 

"Hey, how can you say that …" Wu Tian quickly pulled Su Cancan aside and 
whispered to her. He was wondering if there was any way to remedy this, 
such as if Su Cancan was his sworn sister. 

Only then did Su Cancan realize what she had done. Her face was blushing 
red as she felt ashamed. 

"What I said was the truth!" 

Wu Tian was speechless … The more this matter was explained, the darker it 
would become. 



"This... "It's exactly like this, but Grandpa Wu Zhi was the one who asked for 
it, and it wasn't my idea …" Wu Tian did not try to hide it anymore, directly 
revealing his true intentions. 

Shen Xue, on the other hand, didn't say anything. She just kept looking over 
at Su Cancan, deep in thought. 

"Young Master, it's about time." Loong Yun saw that they were in a very 
awkward situation and hurried over to help Wu Tian. 

"Right, right, right. I should go to the meeting. You can talk about these things 
in the future. It's more important to get down to business." Wu Tian also 
understood tacitly. He quickly stood on the platform and started to speak. 

The thing he was talking about was some ideas, which were mainly to help 
Wu Group Company re-establish the related businesses, and also to expand 
Luzhou Industry all the way to S City. 

All the employees took this idea seriously, and Yu Naixin was in charge of 
this. She received a very high evaluation from Wu Tian and was prepared to 
nurture her like a seedling. 

After all, she was still a mere twenty-something years old and was already a 
Minister of Finance with the Wu Group. She was definitely capable of doing 
this. 

This time, the majority of the people that Wu Tian had asked Loong Yun to 
gather were young people with active minds. It was a good opportunity for Wu 
Group to push the reforms. 

What he said above was called a generous speech, but below the stage, there 
was already a battlefield where battles had already begun. 

"May I call you Chief Shen in the future?" "Wu Tian seems to have said 
something about you just now." Su Cancan gave Shen Xue a rare smile, 
showing off her beauty to the fullest. 

Of course, Shen Xue did not want to be outdone, so she also showed her 
most beautiful side. 

"Director Su, you're being too courteous." I've really worked hard recently to 
get you to take care of Wu Tian for me, so there's no need to trouble yourself 



in the future. I'm just a chef, and I have some experience in this aspect. 
Usually, Wu Tian likes to eat the dishes I make, so this time, I want to take 
advantage of this opportunity to make him relax as well. " 

It seemed like an ordinary conversation, but the inside was already filled with 
blades of light and shadows of swords. They began to engage in an inhumane 
fight. 

The men only knew that on the battlefield, one had to rely on their body to 
engage in close combat. Although the girls' battlefield wasn't that bloody, it 
was still extremely tragic. 

"No need for that. Actually, if Wu Tian hadn't coaxed me again and again 
recently, I might still be angry at him for some things. Now it seems that I'm 
still too young, so I have to study by his side." 

Su Cancan purposely emphasized the words beside her to show that she and 
Wu Tian were more intimate. Shen Xue wasn't inferior at all; she wasn't at a 
disadvantage at all. 

The two of them went back and forth, shooting at each other with their 
tongues full of sharp words. Their smiles were all behind their backs, which 
was filled with sinister schemes. 

"You guys are having a good chat. I've already finished what I need to say. 
You guys might have a lot more contact with me next. You have to get along." 
Wu Tian felt a lot more at ease looking at the two girls' intimate relationship. 

"Yeah, don't worry, I won't let you down." Su Cancan looked at Wu Tian with a 
smile and even showed him a bright smile. 

She scared Wu Tian instead. What happened to her, to suddenly act like this 
… 

"You're not sick, are you? Why do I feel like there's something wrong with 
you?" Wu Tian touched Su Cancan's forehead and compared it with his own. 
The temperature didn't change much. 

While she was thinking, Shen Xue suddenly leaned against Wu Tian 
unsteadily. 



"Shen Xue, what happened to you?" Wu Tian hurriedly supported her and 
asked with concern. 

"It's nothing, it's just that I didn't get a good rest on the way. I'm a bit tired, can 
you take me to my room to rest for a bit, Wu Tian?" 

Facing Shen Xue's request, how could Wu Tian refuse? He immediately 
reached out to carry Shen Xue and prepared to send her to the company's 
guest room. 

Su Cancan watched this scene in astonishment, her fists clenched tightly. In 
this round of confrontation, Su Cancan had lost miserably. 
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Although the matter of setting up a joint-venture company was already 
arranged, it wasn't that simple. 

For example, he had to open a branch of Tianhao Restaurant Company at S 
City. Just this alone, he had a lot of things to prepare. 

He was going to register the company, apply for a license, and go to the 
location to fix it up... In short, he would definitely not be able to open it within 
two months if he did so. 

This was also because they were in the middle of eating and drinking, so their 
channels were more open and easier to open. 

As for projects like Wan Street, it was not that simple. They could only be 
completed after the approval of the government. 

However, there were also simple ones. On the second day of Wu Tian's 
recruitment, they had already applied for the business licenses of several 
Internet companies: Tianmu Technology, live broadcast, and Seafood TV. The 
location of the office was directly inside the Wu Group Building. 

In any case, there weren't many people in the building right now. Most of the 
floors were already empty. 

These people just happened to take advantage of the empty space. 



Otherwise, Wu Tian would have to think about how to rent out these places. If 
they used it themselves, they wouldn't need to think about it. 

Wu Tian was also looking forward to it as he watched these events unfold day 
by day. He did not know what would happen in the future, but for the 
foreseeable future, the industries under his command would grow stronger 
and stronger. 

At this moment, Wu Tian was lying on the office sofa with Shen Xue sitting 
beside him. The two of them watched TV in boredom. 

The rest of the arrangements had already been made. Basically, what Wu 
Tian needed to do now was sign the documents. 

Loong Yun walked in hastily, her high heels making a 'ka ka ka' sound, and 
revealed her feelings. 

"Young Master, Chen Cheng has sent you a message. He wants to see when 
you have time to go over and see Mecca Company." 

If Loong Yun hadn't said it, Wu Tian would have forgotten about it. 

He quickly sat up and began to seriously consider whether he still had a need 
to go over. 

Although their Wu Group was great under the current circumstances, this was 
only the beginning. It was very likely that they would die suddenly, or be 
strangled to death in the cradle. 

He still had to prepare a bit more. 

"Alright, you can write him a reply. Tell him that I agree to go." 

Wu Tian thought about it and decided to agree. Anyway, he wouldn't lose out 
if he went there, because he didn't have any money at the moment. All the 
money was invested into this cooperation. 

The Nanhe Securities Corporation's chairman, Baili Zhenlin, also didn't have 
the money, so even if he went now, Chen Cheng could forget about getting a 
single cent from him. 

"Alright then, I'll reply to him like this. But you must be careful! How about I go 
with you? " 



Loong Yun was a little worried. After all, this was not a joke. It was more like 
playing with fire. If Wu Tian revealed his identity, they might take the risk and 
jump into a wall. 

Shen Xue looked at the two of them curiously. Then, she looked at Wu Tian 
with her eyes wide open, "What are you guys going to do? Isn't that fun? " 

Speaking of which, ever since she came to the S City, she hadn't gone out to 
play once. Actually, it wasn't that Wu Tian didn't want to take her there, but he 
couldn't leave the company right now, so he could only let Shen Xue feel 
wronged. 

"It's fun, but it's also very dangerous. Even if you keep looking at me, I won't 
let you go with me." Wu Tian clearly knew what Shen Xue was thinking right 
now, so he bluntly refused. 

Su Cancancheng saw the opportunity and quickly stood up. 

"When are you going?" 

"Let's go now, try to return during the day." 

As the two of them were talking, they prepared to leave. 

Shen Xue was stupefied as she watched this from the sofa. She was not 
convinced at all. 

However, she had no choice. Although she didn't know why Wu Tian agreed 
to go with Su Cancan, but since this man said so, if she went against his will 
… 

Wait! If she had secretly followed him, Wu Tian wouldn't have noticed … 

Watching the two leave the office, Shen Xue's smart little girl immediately 
started to call Yu Naixin secretly, asking her to arrange a car for them. 

In front, Wu Tian and Su Cancan were driving their cars and were about to go 
to Mecca Company, but Shen Xue and Yu Naixin both drove a car behind 
them. 

"Boss Shen, why don't we go a little closer …" 



Yu Naixin hadn't realized that they were following Wu Tian. She thought it was 
just following Wu Tian and the others. 

"No, no, no. We can't get too close. " Of course, Shen Xue would not agree. If 
Wu Tian found out, she would be chased back. If she left a bad impression on 
Wu Tian because of this, then it would be too much of a loss. 

Although Yu Naixin didn't really understand why Shen Xue would do this, she 
had a very good habit of not asking about things that she shouldn't know. 

Along the way, there weren't any special places. Shen Xue also didn't notice 
that the two people in front of her had gone to any place that they shouldn't 
have, all the way until they reached Mecca Company's park. 

Wu Tian and co. directly drove the car in. Since they said they were here for a 
business meeting, the security guards would let them in. 

However, Yu Naixin and the others could not do so. Without the other party's 
invitation, the security guards might not agree. 

Shen Xue and the others could only look at Wu Tian and the others as they 
walked away step by step. Even if they were anxious, there was nothing they 
could do. 

"Don't they have any place to go in?" 

Shen Xue began to think of something else. She wouldn't just sit there and 
wait for death. To put it bluntly, she didn't want to lose to Su Cancan. 

"Boss Shen, are we going to do it like this? "Isn't that a bit inappropriate …" 

Yu Naixin was a little worried. The two of them were still quite dangerous in 
such a desolate place. 

"What are you afraid of? If there's any problem, we can just call the police." 
"What's more, with Wu Tian here, I don't believe that anyone would dare to 
harm us!" 

Shen Xue wasn't afraid at all. Her mind was entirely on other things. 

After studying for a long time, the two of them still decided to jump over the 
wall. Even the place they were going to jump was almost the same as Wu 
Tian and the others. 



Shen Xue, of course, did not give in to kindness. She had always looked 
young and energetic, but she had never thought that she would be so good at 
this kind of thing. 

She easily climbed over the wall, causing Yu Naixin, who was standing 
outside, to be stunned. 

"You should come in as well …" 

Shen Xue was still shouting outside, but she didn't notice that there were a 
few footsteps approaching her. 

"little girl, what are you shouting for? Come with me! " 

The few security guards were all smiles. Not long after Shen Xue landed on 
the ground, they surrounded her … 

She really died before leaving her apprenticeship. 

 


